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Minutes
May 6, 2020
Present:


Bob Palumbo
 
Mike Gonzalez 
Marty Aman

Fred Lightfoote 
Robert Green Tamara Hicks
 
Cathy Menikotz
Deb Cook

Ted Bateman

Dan Marshall
Necessarily Absent:
June Pendleton, John Sawers, Peter Gerbic
Staff and Guests: Kevin Olvany, Kim McGarry
The meeting was called to order at 4:30 by Co-chair Green.  Due to the COVID19 pandemic, the meeting was held on Zoom.
Co-chair Green began the election of officers. Supervisor Marshall nominated Co-chair Lightfoote and Co-chair Green for the two Co-chair positions, seconded my Supervisor Hicks.  Carried. No other nominations were made. Supervisor Marshall made the motion to cast the ballot for co-chairs, seconded by Supervisor Hicks. Motion carried. Vote was unanimous. The previous treasurer was Mayor Polimeni.  Co-chair Lightfoote nominated Supervisor Menikotz for treasurer, seconded by Supervisor Bateman. Carried. No other nominations were made. Motion was made by Supervisor Marshall to cast a ballot on treasurer, seconded by Marty Aman. Carried. Vote was unanimous. Supervisor Marshall is the current Personnel Committee Chair. Co-chair Lightfoote nominated Supervisor Marshall for Personnel Committee Chair, seconded by Supervisor Hicks. Carried. No other nominations were made.  Motion was made by Co-chair Lightfoote to cast a ballot on Personnel Committee Chair, seconded by Supervisor Menikotz. Carried. Vote was unanimous. For Personnel Committee members, Kevin suggested Mayor Palumbo due to the agreement for services the Council has with the City.  Supervisor Menikotz nominated Mayor Palumbo for Personnel Committee member, seconded by Supervisor Bateman. Carried. No other nominations were made. Marty Aman made the motion to cast a ballot on the first Personnel Committee member, seconded by Supervisor Bateman. Carried. Vote was unanimous. The second Personnel Committee is held by Co-chair Lightfoote. Supervisor Marshall nominated Co-chair Lightfoote for the second Personnel Committee member, seconded by Supervisor Bateman. Carried. No other nominations were made. Motion was made by Supervisor Bateman to cast a ballot for the second Personnel Committee member, seconded by Supervisor Menikotz. Carried. Vote was unanimous.  
Co-chair Green asked for approval of the December 4, 2019 and February 5, 2020 minutes. Motion was made by Supervisor Bateman to approve the December 4, 2019 and February 5, 2020 minutes, seconded by Supervisor Menikotz.  Motion carried. 
Co-chair Green asked if anyone wanted privilege of the floor to speak to the Watershed Council.  No comments were made by the public.  Co-chair Lightfoote asked Deb Cook to introduce herself as the newest Council member.  Deb was recently voted onto the Italy Town Board. She took an early retirement from Xerox and has the time to be a Watershed Council member. She looks forward to being involved and understanding more.
Kevin reviewed the bills.  He noted that some of the bills were from the February meeting. There are two years of sampling with FLCC, because FLCC did not provide a bill for the previous year.  There was a payment for the Town of Italy and the Town of Naples for grant projects.  Kevin noted that as far as he has been told, existing grants will be moving forward. Supervisor Marshall made the motion to approve the bills totaling $44,654.82, seconded by Supervisor Bateman.  Motion carried.
The Watershed Council needed to approve a few grant contracts with Ontario County FLLOWPA. This includes the 2018-2019 contract for $15,000 for the FLCC Fall Brook Project final engineering/implementation; 2019-2020 contract for the Parish Flats/Naples Creek Wetland Project Phase II for $10,000 and the Cottage City Project for $5,000; and the 2019-2020 Water Quality Assessment Year 7 for $10,000. Motion was made by Supervisor Bateman to approve these contracts as a block as presented, seconded by Supervisor Marshall. Motion carried.

Kevin provided an update on the Nine Element Watershed Plan. We are still in the computer modeling phase. We are looking at stream discharge and water quality parameters. For the model, we need to collect water quality samples on 7 to 8 streams. So far, we have collected samples during baseflow and two storm events.  The model will then look at best management practices to see which are the most effective. After the model is completed, we will update our existing plan to meet the DEC requirements.  The 9E Plan will help us score higher on grant applications.  We will ask for public input on our website.  We will also have this as an ongoing agenda item.  There is a State grant to support this effort.
Kevin reviewed the recent CFA grant award for $680,000 in state funds for Source Water Protection. We are working to compile a draft plan of work. The City of Canandaigua holds this grant, but all projects will be approved by the Watershed Council. The municipalities or a land trust will acquire the land and then the land will be restored. Given the current situation, we will need to have a signed contract from the State before we conduct any work on this project. This project requires a 25% match, which could come from land donations and other sources.
Kevin reviewed the FLCC project.  He gave a powerpoint presentation showing the project status.  This project will address sediment and nutrients from Fall Brook, where plumes can be seen entering the lake during storms. A berm is being built for a ~20 acre area for water quality treatment. It will hold approximately 60 acre feet of water. Numerous municipalities are contributing labor and equipment to the project, with significant work from the Town of Canandaigua.  This project benefits the County, who holds the grant.  It can also benefit municipalities, who will get reimbursed for their labor and equipment usage. Kevin has been coordinating and overseeing all of the construction, along with seeding, so he is spending a significant portion of his day on the project site. The project will hopefully be functional by mid-June. Co-chair Green noted that many are uneasy about grants right now and are putting projects on hold. 

Kevin reviewed the Manager’s/Technician’s Report.  He noted that he is working from home, but is spending a significant amount of his time at the FLCC project, at an upcoming project site in Naples and sampling. Supervisor Hicks thanked Kevin for his work with the Town of Naples.
There being no other business, motion was made by Supervisor Marshall to adjourn until June 1, 2020 seconded by Supervisor Menikotz.  Motion carried.  

Next Meeting

June 1, 2020
4:30 pm – Location TBD

Office: (585) 396-3630   (  website: www.canandaigualake.org   (  Fax: (585) 396-5002

Email: Kevin.Olvany@CanandaiguaNewYork.gov
205 Saltonstall Street, Canandaigua, New York 14424

